Research committee meeting Monday 1 December 2014 @ 10:00-12:00
Present: Jørgen Delman (JD), Esther Fihl (EF), Kirsten Refsing (KRe), Kim Ryholt (KRy), Maansi Parpiani (MP), Ingolf Thuesen (IT), and Charlott Hoffmann Jensen (CHJ, Referee).

Not present: Rasmus Elling, Jesper Friis Larnæs, Yoichi Nagashima, Jens Nørgård-Sørensen, Catharina Raudvere, Jakob Skovgaard-Petersen, Jørgen Bæk Simonsen, Krzysztof Stala, Alan Walmsley, and Margit Warburg.

Agenda:

1. Approval of agenda
2. Information
3. PhD
4. Evaluation of ToRS Research day 13 November 2014 
5. Criteria for statistics on external grants
6. Marie Curie Master Class 2015 
7. Evt
1. Approval of agenda:
Approved.
2. Meddelelser/information:
· Welcome to our new PhD representative Maansi Parpiani following Mark Philip Stadler who is in Indonesia on fieldwork for one year.
· Dimensionering: The opposition has decided to stop the dimensioning proposed by the minister. Instead they want to save 2500-3000 seats for students in the coming years on the BA in take which may count to around 500 for all of humanities at UCPH. There will be no cuts on MA level.
· Margit Warburg has been appointed new member of the FKK council from 2015 representing theology and religion. It is the first time this area is represented by a scholar from religion.

· The Danish ambassador to Japan A. Carsten Damsgaard will be the new ambassador to China from 2015. He will meet with IT and Marie Roesgaard in January to hear about ToRS activities in China and how he can assist us.
· The meeting on Research strategies beyond Post doc level cancelled on 13 November will be held 18 December. It has been announced in ToRSnyt and will be in the calendar.
· New and simpler procedure for new adjunct professors. It is still officially rector who appoints new adjunct professors, but the evaluation and decision is done at the dean’s office. KRy commented that the process for re-evaluation of adjunct professors is in principle the same but should be easier as the professor in question has already been evaluated for the first period.
3. PhD:
As Catharina Raudvere (CR) who is PhD coordinator at ToRS was not present at the meeting there was no discussion. 
4. Evaluation of ToRS Research day 13 November 2014:

Around 25 evaluation forms were handed in on or after the Research day. In general, they are positive, especially towards the theme discussions. But a number of participants also mention the Grundforskningsfonden presentation. 
In all 70 signed up, around 60 showed up but quite a few left after the theme discussion session. For the final discussion 30-40 people were present.
The committee decided that a small abstract from each theme group should be gathered and circulated together with a short report based on the answers in the evaluation forms.
It was decided that a presentation of ERC should be included in next year’s program. ToRS has got two ERC consolidator projects and the PI’s should be invited to tell about their experience in applying.

The committee agreed to keep the theme discussions in the same length in order to get more in depth discussions if they are repeated next year and participants will still only join one group.

5. Criteria for statistics on external grants:
At the last meeting the first draft of statistic on external grants per discipline was presented. As many questions have arisen after the meeting the criteria were discussed.
In order to have a list including all funding to ToRS from both external and internal sources for teaching, research and dissemination it was decided that all Kulturkurser.dk contracts should be listed here as well in a separate column.

Indirect funding such as invitations to give lectures etc paid by the host should also be visible. 

The purpose of the list should be clearly stated. IT argued that the list is useful when fighting for especially our small disciplines. ToRS attract a lot of external funding compared to other departments and especially the small disciplines. The list is an indication of a high level of activity at TORS.  

It was decided that the list should be an activity list where internal funding, external funding, Kulturkurser.dk, guests, invitations, publications, symposiums etc. should be listed.

An overall list in an anonymous form should be published in the year book. 

CHJ commented that it can be difficult to gather the information. As much as possible should be in CURIS so information can be gathered from there.
6. Marie Curie Master Class 2015

A process plan for the Marie Curie master class invitations was circulated before the meeting. Potential supervisors can suggest candidates to be invited. It is the responsibility of the supervisor to present the candidate in a way that a decision can be made. The suggested candidates are evaluated by the committee and invitations to join the master class will be sent out.

The plan was approved. Call for candidates will be in ToRSnyt soon as well as announced at the next Wednesday meeting.
7. Evt.:
As the Humanities representative in the university committee for development studies EF mentioned that they are working on a university wide initiative on Africa. In order to include all researchers interested in Africa the focus should not be on development studies, instead focus should be on a global African Initiative.
IT informed about a decision made by Rector that associate professor Rachael Dann is not allowed to continue her project in Sudan. The committee members decided to write a letter of support for her project questioning the decision by mentioning other projects at ToRS and other areas of study which also should be problematic. The decision has implications for many researchers at TORS. CHJ will gather comments and draft a letter.

Next meeting is not scheduled yet. Invitations will be send via Outlook.
Meeting ended at 11:40.

